## **Important Update for Copper Lakes Residents**

A letter published by the HOA Attorney and posted on this site confirms that for members to call a **Special Meeting of the Members**, a petition must be submitted. This petition must include the specific purpose of the meeting and be signed by at least **10% of the community members** before being presented to **Inframark and the Board**.

Currently, many of your neighbors are leading a **petition drive** to collect the necessary signatures to hold this Special Meeting.

In the coming weeks, you may be approached by a neighbor asking you to sign the petition. Signing does not indicate a vote on any issue—it simply ensures that members have the opportunity to convene and **vote on important bylaw changes** at the Special Meeting.

## Why This Matters:

- The Board **secretly changed** the bylaws to grant themselves the power to **fire a duly elected director** without member input. They exercised this new power to remove a well-respected director whom the community had voted into office.
- The Board unilaterally restricted voting methods. For over 30 years, members could vote using multiple methods, including in person. The new bylaw changes forces all voting to be conducted through Inframark electronic system, which requires members to have an email on file. Many members do not have a registered email or may not wish to provide one, limiting their ability to participate.

The goal of this petition and Special Meeting is to **restore fair and transparent voting rights** by reinstating multiple voting methods and reversing the Board's unilateral bylaw changes.

By signing the petition, you are simply helping to **ensure that the community has a say** in how its HOA operates.

Let's stand together for transparency, fairness, and true community representation!